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A great result from the Delamore Art Exhibition – a grand total of £7300!  Many thanks to all who supported our evening and visited the exhibition.  An enormous thank you to Nicky and Gavin Dollard for choosing us and to Fran Jenkins for putting our name forward.
There will be an activities week during July with a presentation of medals for helpers and riders to celebrate our 30 years.

Ten riders are busy preparing for the Nationals on 17th July – good luck to all of them.

Sam Underhills’ model of Phoenix was first in the South West Art and Craft Competition so will now go on to the National competition which is judged in July.

The Helpers week and training evening was well attended, thank you all for making the time.

We have our usual Comment Box out if you would like to help us to provide a good service - any suggestions as to how we can achieve/ maintain this are very welcome.
The Topic Board is a relatively new idea – please try and spare the time to read it.  If you have a topic that you would like to do then please let me know.

The Happy Hoof Club enjoyed a great walk and picnic at Shipley Bridge.  On the 4th July we will walk to the Horse and Groom and then back to the Brook for a bring your own BBQ.
We have new sponsorship certificates available to adopt your favourite horse.

Products for sale:  Sweatshirts, Polos and Hoodies.  Also pens, keyrings and notepads – all with our logo on.

A reminder to all winners of last year’s trophies that they need to come back as soon as possible please.

We have horses due to retire or be rehomed and this is going to leave us very short.  Please spread the word that we are looking for a 15.3 weight carrier.

There has been some confusion about all our staff (Helpers, Directors & Coaches) – none of these are paid positions.

Volunteers are very short for all sessions and we will have to limit the number of riders in September if we have no new helpers.  Please do your best to spread the word or at least take one of our posters for Volunteer recruitment.

We need summer working parties – please let Peg know if you can help.

Please let me have your deposit for the Olympia Trip as soon as possible.

A big welcome to our new riders and helpers and thank you to all the existing ones for your continuing support and to the Directors especially - thank you for all your hard work.

DATES:

1st July


Coffee Morning

4th July


Dressage and Happy Hoof Club

5th July


Breakfast at Halwell (Fundraiser)

5th July


Presentation of Cheque (Dance production)

10th July

Military Wives (Kingsbridge).  Tickets in office

16th July

Chernobyl children

18th to 20th July
Nationals

23rd July

AGM, BBQ, Stalls, Bouncy Castle, Rodeo Bull, Ram Roast

7th September

Restart.

There will be no Steeplechase this year.

